                             St Andrew’s Foxton

                         CHURCH SERVICES

 January & February 2020
Jan 5

Epiphany 
 10.30am

Family Service

Jan 12 
Baptism of Christ  6.00pm       
       Holy Communion
Jan 19            Epiphany 2  
 10.30am    Family Holy Communion
                           
Jan 26

Epiphany 3 
   6.00pm       
           Evening Prayer

-----------------------

Feb 2

Presentation
10.30am  

Family Service


of Christ

Feb 9

3rd before Lent
  6.00pm  
       Holy Communion

Feb 16  
2nd before Lent
10.30am    Family Holy Communion

Feb 23

Next before Lent 
  6.00pm  
          Evening Prayer
Feb 26

Ash Wednesday
10.00am
       Holy Communion
FOR SERVICES IN GUMLEY AND LAUGHTON SEE CHURCH PORCH NOTICEBOARD
         There is usually a service of Holy Communion at Foxton on Tuesday mornings at 10am, 

  followed by Coffee in Church.  Everyone welcome.
St Andrew’s Church, Foxton

Newsletter Jan & Feb 2020
New Year wishes from the Vicarage

Thanks to a very generous gift from two former parishioners, Paula and I were able in November to join a pilgrimage to the Holy Land with a group from the dioceses of Lichfield and Manchester, led by the Dean of Lichfield.
We are still absorbing what for both of us was an amazing experience.... for Paula her second visit, the last one being 49 years ago as a student working on a kibbutz .... but for me, my first trip!
My abiding sense is of a much deeper awareness of being part of the wider Christian community.  We were pilgrims in a place where countless millions of Christians across the ages have walked these paths before us, and then, looking round at the queue in the Church of the Nativity, I was acutely aware of the whole range of nationalities, languages and cultures of the present pilgrims, sharing that same space that same afternoon.  It dawned on me there and then that I am part of that community, across time and across the globe now... amazing!
Meeting Palestinian Christians in Bethlehem, experiencing their generous hospitality and hearing something of their stories, put human faces on to what we already knew about the relentless pressure upon the Christian community, where they now represent a tiny percentage of the population.  Their courage and their joy and the warmth of their welcome were all deeply moving, a reflection of God’s love and generosity towards us.
May all of us in this community of Foxton have the opportunity to experience the generosity of others and to offer our own acts of generosity in 2020.

                                                                                 Canon Chris Oxley    

Rev Paula Oxley’s contact details are 01858 540439
  E-mail oxleypj@btinternet.com
Normal working days are Tuesdays and Wednesdays.

Address:  The Vicarage, Vicarage Drive, Foxton, Market Harborough,
Leicestershire LE16 7RJ 
PAST EVENTS
A big thank you to everyone who was involved in decorating the church during all the events in 2019.
The Royal British Legion received the sum of £108.13 from the Remembrance Service.
Christmas Fair – There was a warm welcoming atmosphere at this year’s Christmas Fair and a good start to the festive season.  The Fair raised £1,098.75 for Church funds, many thanks to everyone involved.
Christmas Tree Display – Another great event, the trees are always a delight and it’s nice to see what ideas people come up with, along with the serving of mulled wine and mince pies.  Thank you to Vocal Zone and Foxton Community Choir for entertaining us.  We raised £473.76 for Church funds and again many thanks to all.
Foxton School Carol Service – once again the Church was full for the end of term Carol Service, the children and recorder playing were as good as ever.  Well done to everyone involved. 

Christingle Service – a packed Church once again which raised £260.20 for The Children’s Society, thanks to those involved in Christingle making.
Church Donations this year were £300 to SpringBridge Riding Centre – a local charity for disabled to enjoy horse riding, £300 to ‘Send a Cow’ a charity for overseas third world farmers (the cow took some wrapping!), £300 to The Bridge, a local homeless charity and £300 to Cransley Hospice in Kettering.
FUTURE EVENTS
Coffee and Pancakes on Shrove Tuesday - Shrove Tuesday on 25 February is traditionally a day to feast before fasting during the season of Lent.  You are invited to join our friendly feast of coffee and pancakes at 10.30am in St Andrew’s.
The return of the Lent Lunch and group! - The season of Lent, a thoughtful time of preparation for Easter, begins on Ash Wednesday, 26 February.   We will mark the day with a service of Holy Communion in St. Andrew’s at 10.00am.  For the next five Wednesdays you are invited to the Vicarage at 12.00 to enjoy a lunch of soup and home-made bread for which donations received will be given to the Bishop’s Lent Appeal.  You are invited to stay for the Lent Course from 12.30-1.45pm.   More details to follow!
Family Bingo Night with Fish & Chip Supper – Always popular, we have booked the Village Hall for Saturday, 21 March.  More details in next newsletter or watch out for flyers/posters.
Books for St Andrews Church - Thank you to everyone who has donated or purchased books from the church. A big thank you to the Pickering family who have donated the bookcase.  If you have any books that you longer need please leave them at the back of the church by the bookcase. You can purchase a book during daylight hours when church is open. 
Noticeboard - We have a new noticeboard kindly constructed by Clive Garrard.  It is destined to be mounted on the church gate entrance pillars in the New Year.

Jubilee Foodbank - A reminder that our church is now a collection point.  A box is in place close to the door for any donations you may wish to make.

“A Church Near You” is the Church of England website with information on every Church in England.  The pages for Foxton Church can be directly accessed at www.foxtonchurch.org.uk
This will have all our Services and Events on. The front page will always show the next Service or event. If you mislay your newsletter and need to know the Service time on Sunday please have a look!
Births, Marriages, Deaths - Our thoughts and condolences go to the families of Joe Pickering of Middle Street and Tony Keyworth of Park Close, both of whom passed away in early December.

March/April Newsletter - Any items for inclusion, suggestions and reminders by Friday, 14 February please.  Contact Bernard 545694
 or e-mail bernard.rice@live.com

And Finally …  In my younger days I recall a young vicar telling me that he used to date an optician. Breaking up with her was apparently very hard. Every time he told her he couldn’t see her any more she moved an inch closer.

……Bonus for 2020…..  
As the animals rushed to board the ark a budgie broke its leg. Noah made him a splint out of matches. The budgies face lit up when he tried to walk.
